
Dates to remember:  Last Day of School - Friday, June 4

Main Campus Grade School:
Cohort A - School Tuesday, June 1, and LAST day Friday, June 4

Cohort B - School Wednesday, June 2, and LAST day Friday, June 4

PUBLIC HEARING of the FY 2021 - 2022 SCHOOL BUDGET
followed by REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Wednesday, June 16, 7 pm

To join the Zoom hearing/meeting: The meeting agenda containing the Zoom link will be posted
when ready here: https://meetings.boardbook.org/Public/Organization/1554

The agenda will also provide instructions for public comments.

The 2021-22 FY approved budget may be viewed by clicking here.

2020-21 School Board Members: Michelle Vo - Board Chair David Gorman - Board Vice Chair
Bob Buttke, Katey Kinnear, Todd Mickalson, Todd Redfern, Rebecca Bratton.

Student Representative - Spencer Arnold

INTERESTED IN THE SITE COUNCIL?
The CSD Site Council is seeking applications to fill two vacant parent/guardian
positions at the K-7 main campus and CAPS grade levels. Applicants must have a
student currently attending school there.  If selected, the membership is for one
school year.  The council meets three to four times per year.  It’s focus is:

∙ The development of plans to improve the professional growth of the
school’s staff;

∙ The improvement of the school’s instructional program;
∙ The development and coordination of plans for the implementation of programs under

this chapter at the school;        and
∙ The administration of grants-in-aid for the professional development of teachers and

classified district employees.

The Site Council’s recommendations shall not interfere with the duties, responsibilities, and rights of a
duly elected school district board.

Please click here for an application. Completed applications may be emailed no later than June 30,
2021 to Debbie Schneider at dschneider@corbett.k12.or.us.
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FROM INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT DAN WOLD...
Progress continues on the plans and preparations for the remodeling at the
Woodard site for relocation of the middle school and district headquarters in the fall
of 2022. There have been many hurdles, but our Crackerjack oversight team of
Steve Salisbury, Bob Buttke, Todd Redfern, and Michelle Vo have worked diligently
to keep us on schedule and on budget. The Bond Oversight Committee met again,
on May 18, to look at progress and spending to date.

Many of you may have seen our new Middle School/CAPS principal, Rachel Goodloomis, around the
district already. Though her contract begins in July, she is already visiting the sites, sitting in on
planning meetings, and getting to know folks. If you see her out and about, please say hello and
introduce yourself. This year, two of our three principals, our business manager, and our
superintendent were all new in their positions. Thank you for the patience and support you have
shown us; I am confident you will do the same for Mrs. Goodloomis!

To date, we have received little updated guidance from the state about how we can expect to conduct
school in the fall.  All of the leadership team here in Corbett, and most school leaders with whom we
have spoken, are planning on an all-students, every-day model in the fall, though there may still be
some restrictions on common areas and activities. The Oregon Department of Education has said
they will "release final guidance" July 22.

When it comes to trying to understand why all of the guidance does not align, not only between
states, counties, and departments thereof, but also between schools (especially in regards to athletic
events), we "feel your pain."  Why do we have to mask and distance in our community classrooms,
but we can wrestle students from other communities unmasked?  Why have they modified or dropped
masking requirements in three of our four bordering states, but not here?  And on and on.  We do not
have the answers to all of these questions, and we know that in itself adds to your frustration.  We
can tell you that, for the safety of our staff, students, and families, we are committed to following the
guidance/requirements given us, and trying to keep up with the changes to the best of our abilities.

2021-22 SCHOOL YEAR
ONLINE REGISTRATION INFORMATION

Beginning July 6, the Corbett School District will open online registration for the 2021-22 school year,
grades K-12.  This is the time for parents of returning students to update personal contact and
emergency contact information, and to complete certain forms.  Parents of students new to the district
can complete their online profiles and forms.

More information will be sent home via email and posted to both the district website and FaceBook
page.  We are committed to working with families and answering questions over the summer as best
we can to assist in this process.

We want to thank you all for your ongoing patience, flexibility, and resiliency.
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WE’RE GOING TO MISS YOU!!!
Three of our long term staff members are retiring this year.  Together they have provided 74 years of

service to our kids and community.  We will miss their knowledge, wisdom, and energy.
Let’s salute them!

Mr. Soulagnet, better known as JP, has been with the school district
since 1992.  Over the years he has served our students as a gym
teacher, health teacher, coach, class advisor, and then many years as
the PE/Athletic Director.  With the Corbett School District for nearly 30
years, there is none better at encouraging athletes, working with
coaches, scheduling and rescheduling probably nearly a million games,
and working with students from the grade school through seniors in high
school.  JP has done all of this with patience and a smile.  His guidance

with students, both as an advisor and as a sports leader, is key for many in understanding the virtues
of practice, team work, dedication, and fair play. We thank you for all you have given to the students,
staff, and the entire Corbett sports community.

We bet JP’s retirement plans include travel and lots of golf!

Mr. Killgore has been teaching music at Corbett School District since
1997. Originally hired as the secondary music teacher, he moved on to
teach instrumental and vocal music for gr. 4-12, then band and
symphony orchestra.  Under Mr. Killgore’s leadership the Corbett
Symphonic Band placed in the top five in the state multiple times, and
became state champs in 2012.  Added Mr. Killgore, “Another reminiscent
thought from Corbett are the multiple hard won trophies not only in the
state band competition but in the choir competitions as well.  Corbett

truly was a recognized force in Oregon school music for over a decade.  I was pleased and grateful to
work with so many remarkable students over the years and help them realize some great
achievements in their high school years.”

Mr. Killgore and his wife Patti (also retiring from CSD after a few years as a special educational
assistant substitute, and then on staff) are moving to their favorite vacation spot in south central Utah,
where they've been building their retirement home for the past five summers.  We are sincerely
grateful to you both.  You will be greatly missed!

Mrs. Luna has been with the district since 2000. She started here as a
middle school Spanish teacher, then moved to the high school and
taught 9th grade and Spanish.  In 2012, Mrs. Luna became the principal
of the CAPS school in Springdale, in addition to teaching Spanish to all
of its students.  She was instrumental in shaping and guiding CAPS
from the very beginning.  Mrs. Luna has been the CAPS principal for the
past nine years.  Thank you very much for all you’ve given to the
students, staff, and community.  Your contributions are immeasurable!!

Mrs. Luna’s retirement plans include spending a month hiking the Camino de Santiago, a trail of
approx. 500 miles which crosses over the Pyrenees mountains from France into Spain, and then
continues through Spain itself. We wish you the best of luck on your journey and look forward to
hearing about your adventures!
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13 Students & 13 Years
by Jenny Radulesk, High School Assistant Principal

Every year at graduation, we have a special group of students crossing the stage --
those who have been with the district since kindergarten. This year we have 13
students who will graduate on May 30th and have spent their entire educational
experience at Corbett.  I talked with three of them to gain insight into their experience
and growth during their years with the district.

Graduate Name: America Garcia
Future Plans: Mt. Hood Community College

1) What has changed the most at Corbett since Kindergarten in 2008?
There are a lot of little things that have changed in Corbett since I was in Kindergarten, like the
teachers, principles, requirements, classrooms have been changed around, etc.  But a big change
that has happened in Corbett School District is the safety they provided.  When I was in Kindergarten
we didn’t have a fence surrounding the school property and high schoolers could leave during lunch.
Now when you go to Corbett, you will see the school property fenced down from the grade school to
the high school gym, and throughout the back fields. Gates are only opened when school starts to
get in and at the end of the day when it's time to leave.  Students can no longer leave the school
property at any point throughout the day unless excused from a legal guardian.  Corbett also has
security monitoring the property throughout the school day which helps make students feel safer.

2) What is your favorite memory from your Corbett years?
My favorite memory is when I was in grade school. They would take kids to the gym every year I
think and they would show us birds; owls, eagles, and hawks.  They weren’t pictures, these people
brought real live birds and taught us about them. There would also be times where they let the birds
fly over us to get to the other target across the gym.  Me being an animal person, I always waited for
that time to come.

3) What teacher has impacted you the most from Corbett?
The teacher that has impacted me the most would have to be Mrs.Duprey.  Mrs.Duprey gave out the
“you can do it, I believe in you” energy.  She’s the kind of teacher that doesn’t allow her students to
give up.  When someone thought of an assignment as hard her response would always be “you can
do it, I believe in you.”

4) What will you miss most about coming to campus after you graduate?
I’m going to miss the teachers for sure and interacting with almost all of them throughout the day as I
went to my classes.

Graduate Name: Savanna Aho
Future Plans: Oregon State University

1) What has changed at Corbett since Kindergarten/2008?
One thing that has changed a lot is the size, Corbett has gotten bigger
since I started here.

continued on next page...
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13 Students & 13 Years, continued...

2) What is your favorite memory from your Corbett years?
We went on a lot of field trips in grade school, I remember specifically going to Rowena in 1st or 2nd
grade, and on the way home we stopped at the East Wind Drive-In in Cascade Locks and Mrs. Lilly
got us all ice cream cones.  Another memory is how I made my first ever friend.  One day in
Kindergarten, I wore a Hannah Montana shirt to school and this girl walked up to me after nap time
and complimented it.  I asked her if she could keep a secret then proceeded to tell her I was in fact
Hannah Montana and that she could never tell anyone. That small gullible child was Morgan Stafford
and she has been my best friend ever since.  Lastly, on the first day of 1st grade my parents were so
excited I had Mrs. Lilly as my teacher, and I couldn't figure out why.  It turns out both my parents had
had her when they attended Corbett as well as two of my uncles!  That's the day that I found out that
my dad and all three of his brothers graduated from Corbett as well as my mom and her sister, and
that my parents were high school sweethearts.

3) What teacher has impacted you the most from Corbett?
Throughout my time at Corbett, I feel there have been a couple of teachers that have impacted my life
in a major way. The first would be my 1st and 2nd grade teacher Mrs. Lilly.  Mrs. Lilly was so kind but
she also was able to teach us so much (my mom says my handwriting in 1st grade was better than it
is now, that would be because of Mrs. Lilly and her handwriting books.)  The second teacher who
impacted my life is Mr. Phillips.  He is still one of the nicest, most genuine people I have ever met. He
was friends with every single student and made learning so much fun!  The last two teachers that
changed my life are Ms. Rad and Ms. L-K.  Going into my freshman year the transition was really
hard for me.  Rad was always there to talk to, could understand where you were coming from, and
was so incredibly kind but would always give you an honest answer, she truly made my transition into
high school much better.  L.K. has such a kind soul and you can tell just by talking to her once, her
classroom was always so serene and offered a quiet place to decompress, which I can guarantee you
kept me from having an awful day every day.

4) What will you miss most about coming to campus after you graduate?
It's kind of terrifying to me that I've never gone to school outside of Corbett and all of a sudden I'm
going to pack up and leave to go to a school that is absolutely massive compared to Corbett.  But I
think the thing I will miss most about Corbett is knowing pretty much everyone I go to school with, and
I'll definitely miss some of the teachers.  I have three younger siblings though that all still attend
Corbett so I'm sure I'll be back soon!

Graduate Name:Lauren Clayton
Future Plans: Oregon State University

1) What has changed at Corbett since Kindergarten/2008?
Since Kindergarten, Corbett has gotten a preschool, the 8th-9th academy was
created, and many other changes.

2) What is your favorite memory from your Corbett years?
I have a lot of fond memories from Corbett, but some of my favorites are from all
the field trips.  Our yearly trip to Wild Horse in middle school was one I always
especially looked forward to.

continued on next page...
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13 Students & 13 Years, continued…

3) What teacher has impacted you the most from Corbett?
I don't think I'll ever forget any of my teachers, and they've all impacted me in some way or another,
but my 3rd-5th grade teacher Mrs. Dawkins helped me develop a love of writing and I'll always be
thankful for that.

4) What will you miss most about coming to campus after you graduate?
I'll definitely miss all the teachers the most.  They've made my past 13 years at Corbett genuinely
enjoyable and I'll miss seeing them all the time.

THERE’S STILL TIME!!! - ON SALE NOW, $27 each!
2020 - 21 YEARBOOKS for Gr. 8 (main campus) through Gr. 12

Online Purchasing:
● Go to https://www.mymealtime.com to set up an account (if you don’t have one)
● You’ll need your student’s school ID number
● Select from the High School dropdown menu: Grades 8-12 Yearbook $27.00
● MealTime will charge your debit/credit card and also add a small transaction fee

Prefer mailing a check?  Please make it payable to Corbett High School, and mail to:
Corbett School District, attn: Debbie Schneider, 35800 E. Hist. Col. Riv. Hwy, Corbett, OR  97019

Cash can be brought to the district office at the same address.

NOTE:  If you are in financial need, please contact Ms. Radulesk
(jradulesk@corbett.k12.or.us) or Ms. Gibbs (egibbs@corbett.k12.or.us)

to let them know you’d like the help of a Yearbook Angel.
An angel will support your student with the gift of a free yearbook.

BE PART of the CORBETT BOOSTERS TEAM!

As sports are revving back into action, we’d like to
invite interested community members to join our

team!  The Corbett Boosters Board of Directors is
looking to fill all positions: president,

vice-president, treasurer, and secretary.

If you are interested, please email Christie Dillard
at cdillard@corbett.k12.or.us.

School sports keep kids active, help develop life skills, and provide lifelong memories.  Join us!!

Go Cards! Go Cards!
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MESSAGES to the GRADUATING CLASS of 2021 from CORBETT STAFF

Go get 'em! - Mr. Wold

To the Class of 2021 - congratulations on getting through this year with grace and courage!
– Ms. Childress

The Class of 2021 has always learned things on their own terms and defined their own
successes.  They have left a lasting mark on Corbett High School, and we are better for
knowing them.  Watch out, world, here they come! – Ms. Duprey

This class was one of my favorites to teach because you’re all very curious learners and thoughtful citizens of
our community.  Never underestimate your value or let others bring you down.  You have the whole world in
front of you; go tackle it! – Ms. Rad

Oh, the Class of 2021.  You have a very special place in my heart – especially you poor souls who were my
first Seminar students.  It has been my honor and joy to work with you in English and laugh with you about
many little things over the years.  Thank you for being curious, humorous, and kind; above all, you have been
patient & flexible in the face of the unknown.  You have my deepest respect and I miss you already. Love, L-K

Interesting times are hard to live through.  Most people would rather live in the more boring times with smaller
challenges, and there's nothing wrong with wanting things to be simpler.  Just also remember that the
challenges make for good stories and be grateful for the people in your life who help carry you through the
things that can't be changed.  Be excellent to each other. – Mr. Cooper

I wish you the best as you transition into the adult world.  Thanks to those of you who made our "sequestered"
year of music bearable by giving your best.  I will miss the times we made joyful music, and laughed, and went
on rabbit trails.  May you always have warm memories of our times together and, as always, I encourage you
to give the world more than just notes. – Mr. Killgore

I will always remember this as the class that went through one of the hardest years in modern history. This is a
powerful experience - take what you've learned and change the world for the better! – Ms. Petrie

You have faced unprecedented challenges and overcome a list of unique obstacles.  Doing so has made you
more versatile, more flexible, and more resilient! You are ready to take on whatever the next chapter holds for
you as you focus on what's important next! – Mrs. Davis

Buy Bitcoin! Thanks for coming to my Ted Talk. – Mr. Binschus

It’s been inspiring to see this class persevere and make the most of their senior year.  Seniors, thank you for
your fortitude and positivity. This class is full of funny, hardworking, creative, and talented young adults.  It’s
been a pleasure to work with you! – Ms. Thole

I look forward to seeing the wonderful, worldly citizens you all become!  I've enjoyed my time with you all. 
– Mr.Wise

Congratulations Class of 2021!  I started with many of you in Mr. B's class in 2013.  May you continue to find
the joy in nature, food, books, and music that we experienced in his class.  All you need is love. - Mrs. Baker

It is not adversity that matters in life, but how you respond.  Life can be filled with hardship, fair or not, and how
you react to those calamities is what makes you successful, or not.  You all have had a most odd finish to your
high school experience, but you suffered through distance learning and coronavirus isolation and you have
prevailed.  I think this bodes well as a predictor of your success and happiness in life.  May the winds continue,
filling your sails and keeping them aloft, as you journey through the wonders of life.  Good luck Corbett Class of
2021!  – Mr. Harlow

continued on next page...
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MESSAGES to the GRADUATING CLASS of 2021, continued...

Today does not look how we imagined it would a year ago.  But the essentials of what I feel
for you today have remained unchanged; I'm proud of all you have overcome to be here,
relieved with you that you've finally accomplished this goal, and excited for all of the things
still to come.  May the strength, perseverance, knowledge, skills, and flexibility you have
developed over the last 13 years (this last year in particular) serve you well in the years to
come! – Ms. Selzer White

Been a privilege and honor to work with this class and see you through to graduation.  Crazy year to graduate
but will be memorable for many years.  Get out and travel, see the world and broaden your perspectives. You
can always come back to this beautiful little gem we call Corbett.  Congratulations and best of luck in your
future pursuits. – Mr. Soulagnet

I wholeheartedly believe that this graduating class is brave enough to be the light that is needed in the world.
You all have shown unbelievable resilience and fortitude when faced with such a historically challenging time. I
am honored to have been able to be a part of many of your educational experiences and cannot wait to see
how each of you share your light with the world. – Ms. Hart

I love looking at this slate of graduates and seeing all the names that came through the middle school years
ago.  I have great memories of your humor, vision, kindness, and willingness to join together as a community. 
I’m sure those traits have helped you navigate through high school, and they will continue to benefit you as you
move into your next stages of life.  Best wishes to all of you in the future.  Congratulations! – Mr. Houck

I wish you all the very best!  You have already helped to make a positive difference in our school community.
Stay true to your core, and may you continue to make our world better and better each day! – Mr. Young

THANK YOU
CEF, PTA, CHAMPS, BOOSTERS,

and the GRANGE!

As we close a most unusual school year, we’d like to recognize that we
couldn’t do all that we do for students without the support of some key

volunteer community groups.  Especially this year, when each faced tremendous fundraising or
organizational challenges.  But persevere you did, and come through you did!!

The Corbett Education Foundation (CEF) continued their tradition of providing scholarships for 2021
graduates as well as past graduates.  The PTA continued their support in purchasing needed school
items.  CHAMPS thought outside the box to come up with ideas for small outdoor socially distanced
gatherings for seniors and found many unique gifts for senior prizes and swag bags.  The Boosters
continued supporting our athletes during a very unpredictable year, and the Columbia Grange #267
opened their doors to support students, staff, and the community in very important workshop
discussions about racism, justice, and equity, as well as giving holiday presents to school families in
need.

In addition to supporting our students, your many acts of kindness to school staff were sincerely
appreciated. Way to go!!  You all did a terrific job and we thank you!!
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CONGRATULATIONS and THANK YOU from CEF!

CONGRATULATIONS, CLASS OF 2021! Your high school career has drawn to a close and you now begin
the next chapters of your stories.  Some of you will continue educational studies, a few with assistance from
the Corbett Education Foundation (CEF) scholarship program.  The following scholarships were awarded to
graduating seniors at the 2021 graduation ceremony.

Spencer Arnold Multnomah Falls Lodge Scholarship
Azurai Baeckel Total Rental Center Scholarship
Samantha Calderbank School Board I
Kathleen Church Childress Family Scholarship
Hanne Coates School Board II
Abigail Mueller Classical Pearls, LLC, Scholarship
Emma Newell Corbett Education Association
Helen Perry Superintendent’s Scholarship
Nathan Ronfeld Jeffrey Alan Lucas Memorial Scholarship
Morgan Stafford School Board III
Tolinda Sumpter Michelle & Paige Smith Service Award
Josephine Wortel School Board IV

THANK YOU, DONORS AND SUPPORTERS! Many individuals, families, businesses, and organizations
have provided goods, services, and funds which provide the scholarships Corbett High School graduates,
current and past, receive each year.  Students are eligible to apply for scholarships up to five years following
high school graduation, whether they applied for/received a scholarship immediately out of high school or not.
In addition to the graduates and scholarships listed above, a number of ‘past graduates’ are poised to receive
a scholarship for the 2021-2022 academic year, provided they complete specific requirements this summer.
That list of recipients will be shared this next fall.

The CEF scholarship program relies on a broad collective of supporters and our work couldn’t be
accomplished without them.  We thank the donors who provided funding for the scholarships listed above and
those to be announced in the fall.  Also, we thank everyone who attended our restaurant fundraisers
throughout this past school year and look forward to you joining us again when we add new events beginning
in the fall.  Ongoing support is received from community members who have selected Corbett Education
Foundation on their Fred Meyer and/or smile.Amazon community programs.  All of these efforts help provide
the scholarships our students receive and we thank each and everyone of you who have assisted us.

A number of activities slow down during the summer, but year-round you can help us fund
scholarships through your shopping at both smile.Amazon and Fred Meyer.  At
no cost to you, these two community programs will provide funds to CEF based
on the amount you spend.  Just add Corbett Education Foundation to your
Amazon account profile and/or your Fred Meyer card. Both programs are
accessed via their respective websites.  Best part is, you don’t pay any additional
fees.  Just shop as you normally do for all your seasonal needs, as well as
everyday items, and CEF’s scholarship program benefits!

Should you have any questions regarding any of these CEF items, please contact any CEF board member.
You may send messages to dgranberg@corbetteducationfoundation.org or to tlarsen6200@msn.com.  Be
advised, these mailboxes are not monitored on a daily basis, so it may take time to receive a reply.

Again, CONGRATULATIONS, CLASS OF 2021 and THANK YOU, CEF SUPPORTERS!
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C.H.A.M.P.S. CLASS of 2022
PARENT MEETING

C.H.A.M.P.S. is a big part of the senior graduation celebration!  Parents/guardians of students who
will be seniors next year are invited to attend a meeting hosted by parent Susan Van Duyke, on
Wednesday, June 2nd, at 6:30 pm.  Please call Susan at 503-866-1875 for location information.

CORBETT GRADE SCHOOL NEWS

We continue to love being on-site and learning with so many of our K-5 students. While we have had
many challenges this school year, we have also become better with technology, have developed
more independence and confidence, and learned how much we all enjoy being together at school.

During the past few weeks our K/1 kids have been learning about the geology of
the Columbia River Gorge. They created ice dam simulations to see what
happens when the dams break. The goal was to create a dam that would hold
water. They quickly learned that this was a bit more difficult than they
anticipated.

In addition, the K/1 kids have
created time capsules to be
opened when they graduate in
2032 and 2033. Each student
created a drawing and sentence about what was good
and what was bad about life during a pandemic. They
were also interviewed by an adult about their likes

and favorite things such as places to be, family activities, foods, music, and more. We also place a
signed face covering in our time capsule as an artifact of our past school year.

Our 2/3 classrooms have been learning about the Indigineous People of the Columbia River Gorge.
Students have explored local tribes' connection to the natural world by studying traditional cultural
practices and ways in which they have utilized the resources around them to meet their most basic
needs. They got to hear from local historian Clara Gorman via a Zoom visit. She shared about her
work with local tribes of the Pacific Northwest and the Library of Congress. Students were able to see
artifacts that she has studied and ask her great questions about her work and extensive knowledge
about our area's Indigenous People.

Our 4/5 students were challenged to work like past geologists: to persevere,
pay attention to detail, and take careful notes to help uncover the mystery of
how huge floods changed the landscape of the Columbia River Gorge.
Students learned through science stations to understand the age of the earth
and its processes such as plate tectonics, the magnetic field, and rock
identification. Our young geologists then investigated the land up close - as

past geologists did. They looked at the evidence of composition, shape, and placement of earth and
water in the Scabland region. They compared what they learned about landform creation over time
(flooding, rivers and valleys, glaciers, rock placement) with evidence of these things once existing in
the Scablands - by using observational thinking and studying vocabulary.
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GRADE SCHOOL SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES
This summer educators will be offering a variety of classes during summer break. Classes include
fairytales, art, math workshops, STEAM and STEM, hiking opportunities, and a lot more. There is no
charge for the classes and they are open to all families currently enrolled in Corbett School District.
Click on the following link for more information and to register for classes.  Link: K-8 Summer
Enrichment Opportunities.

June 14-17 (9AM-11AM)
K-2nd Grade - Reading Art with Yianna Belesiotis
3rd-5th Grade - Steam - Rube Goldberg with Nicole Chipman
4th-5th Grade - Math with Jenny Meadows (geometry/data & decimal fractions/measurement)

June 14-17 (12PM-2PM)
5th-6th Grade - Math with Meadows (coordinate plane, geometry, complex fractions)

June 28-July 1 (9AM-11AM)
2nd-5th Grade - Wonderful Writers with Michelle Dorr
2nd-3rd Grade - Math with Amy Lewis (focus on base ten computations, money and measurements)
3rd-8th Grade - Hiking and Art/Nature/Science Journaling (Caroline Oakley)

July 12-15 (9AM-11AM)
K-3rd Grade - Fairy Tales/Art/Reading with Megan Shaw
K-5th Grade - Unit of Student English Language Art with Catherine Arndt
4th-6th Grade - Calder's Sculpture Circus with Jenny Meadows
Entering Kindergarten - Kindergarten Bridge Jessica Lieuallen (this class goes until 2:30pm)

July 19-22 (9AM-11AM)
K-5th Grade - Unit of Student English Language Art with Catherine Arndt

July 26-29 (9AM-11AM)
K-5th Grade - Unit of Student English Language Art with Catherine Arndt
Entering Kindergarten - Kindergarten Bridge Jessica Lieuallen (This class goes until 2:30pm)

August 9-12 (9AM-11AM)
K-1st Grade - Countdown to Kindergarten with Kristin Wold (Playing with letters and words. This class will also
include tips and resources for parents.)

2021 8/9 ACADEMY & HIGH SCHOOL SUMMER ENRICHMENT

8/9 Academy & Corbett High School and are offering summer credit recovery options and academic
enrichment opportunities.  If you are interested in your student participating in any of these programs, please
let us know by completing the form that has been emailed to families as soon as possible, and no later than
Friday, June 4th, or register by June 4th by clicking here.  Thanks!

Programs Offered by Corbett Staff:
Geology of Oregon: A two-week science camp designed for science credit recovery, will have a combination
of in-class lab activities, field-based science with 2-3 field trips.   Some out of class work expected.
Satisfactory performance and perfect attendance will allow a student to recover 1/2 credit of science. Field trip
days may be a little longer. June 14th-17th, June 21st-24th, 9am-2:30 pm OR August 2nd-5th, August
8th-12th, 9am-2:30 pm.

(continued on next page…)
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2021 8/9 ACADEMY & HIGH SCHOOL SUMMER ENRICHMENT (continued…)

Incomplete Plan/Gradpoint Camp: This will be a structured, teacher-supported space for students to work on their
incomplete plans, or finish a Gradpoint course.  Students may stop attending when they finish their courses. This
will be offered June 14th-June 17th, and June 21st-24th, 9:00 am to 2:30 pm.

Algebra 1 Skills: This will be an opportunity to gain and develop algebra skills for students who struggled with
algebra this school year OR would like to get a head start on Algebra for the 21-22 school year.  Credit will be
earned through proficiency for 10th-11th graders, as determined by the instructor.  The course will meet once a
week on Mondays, from 9:00-11:00 am, June 14-August 9th, with no class on July 5th.

NW History and Language Arts: A two-week credit recovery course for English and Social Studies.
Proficiency-based credit of up to 1/3 of a credit in both English and Social Studies. Topics will include NW history,
writing, reading, speaking, and include at least one field trip.  Some out of class work will be expected. August
2nd-5th, and Aug 8th-12th, 9:00-2:30 pm.

Band Camp: Dates to be determined, but most likely in August.  Time and location also to be determined. This
could be for credit recovery in band, but also for fun!

Strings Camp: Aug 9th-12th, 9:00 am-2:30 pm.  Mr. Blaeuer will be holding a summer strings
camp for all Corbett incoming 8th-12th grade violin, viola, cello, and bass players this August.  In
addition to rehearsal sessions and group sectionals, on the last day the group will be going on a
nearby field trip to perform.  Sheet music and snacks will be provided, along with bus transportation
to and from the school for practices and the field trip.  Please contact Mr. Blaeuer for further details
and information: kblaeuer@corbett.k12.or.us.

Programs support by Corbett School District:
Mt. Hood Online High School Credit Recovery: Corbett School District can cover the cost of tuition for high
school credit recovery.  Use this website to see the dates and course offerings.  We will NOT approve these courses
for original credit, they are credit recovery only. https://www.mhcc.edu/CreditRecovery/.

Outdoor School Leadership Camp: A 4-day leadership program for rising sophomores, juniors, and seniors
focused on skill development, career connected learning related to natural resources and education. Program
incentives ($150 stipend for students), transportation, and PCC credit are included.  8 weeks to choose from. Great
opportunity for any student looking to develop leadership skills, learn about outdoor education.   Students interested
in elective credit recovery at Corbett High School will need to write an additional paper.

Two-Day Outdoor School for rising 7th and 8th graders: 2-day summer program based at one of MESD's
Outdoor School programs for middle school (next year's 8th graders) students who may have missed the Outdoor
School experience. Students will engage with natural spaces to participate in activities connected to Next
Generation Science Standards and Social and Emotional learning.  Dates to be determined.

2021 LEAD in WATER TESTING
The Corbett School District continues to test for lead in water as part of the Oregon Department of
Education’s Healthy and Safe Schools program.  The results have been posted to the school website,
emailed home to parents, and are available in the district office.  You can also click on the links below
to review the postings.  Results for fixtures needing retesting will be posted as received.

MS/HS/MPB/Bus Garage/Snack Shack: https://corbett.k12.or.us/2021/05/13/lead-in-water-tests/
CAPS: https://corbett.k12.or.us/2021/05/18/caps-springdale-lead-in-water-testing/
GS: https://corbett.k12.or.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/Grade-School-Lead.pdf
HS GYM Building: https://corbett.k12.or.us/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/HS-Gym-Lead.pdf
MS/MPB Re-testing: https://corbett.k12.or.us/2021/05/26/lead-in-water-re-test-results-for-middle-school-mpb/
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CAPS STUDENT TAKES 1st PLACE!

Congratulations to Adia Fancher, a 5th grader at CAPS! Her watercolor painting of the Columbia Gorge’s
Mitchell Tunnel took 1st place in a recent art competition held by ODOT.

About the project

ODOT and project partners are breaking ground on a long awaited segment of the Historic Columbia
River Highway State Trail: the Mitchell Point Tunnel.

The tunnel was a highlight of the old Columbia River Highway, the famed scenic road that opened a
century ago. The tunnel was abandoned and eventually destroyed with construction of Interstate 84.

Now, ODOT is breaking ground on a new tunnel and Historic Highway State Trail segment.  When
construction is complete in 2023, there will be a 655-foot tunnel with five arched windows reminiscent
of the original tunnel at Mitchell Point.

FROM the P.T.A.
Cardinals, we did it!!  This year has been filled with challenges and everyone did a great job
overcoming those challenges.  Thank you to the parents, teachers, and staff for all that you have
done to help the students continue to learn, grow, and find joy in this school year.

● The Corbett PTA was able to provide lunch for the GS/MS/CAPS teachers and staff and raffle off 30
baskets generously donated by the community!  Thank you to all the volunteers for helping celebrate
our great teachers!

● The end of the school year is near and it has been one unique year.  The PTA along with the Grade
School and Middle School will be celebrating with the kids and staff with some bouncy houses and
ice cream treats on June 3rd and 4th! CAPS in-person and CDL students will also enjoy an ice
cream field day!

● Upcoming PTA meeting is June 10th at 6:30pm via Zoom.
● Support the PTA when you shop at Amazon: smile.amazon.com, select "Corbett Elem PTA”
● Congratulations to Ms. Luna on her retirement!  She has worked tirelessly at CAPS to support

students and we are so grateful for the time we had to work together.  Thank you Ms. Luna; we wish
you a retirement full of amazing adventures!

AMAZING LOCAL KIDS
The latest issue of The Outlook features stories about "amazing local kids".  Read about Corbett High School's
very own student, Jacob Williams, who started a tutoring program helping younger students. Click here and go
to pg. 38 to find Jacob. Way to go Jacob, thanks for helping others!!
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DIVERSE VOICES, EVENTS, & ACHIEVEMENTS

June is LGBTQ Pride Month. Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and
Queer (LGBTQ) Pride Month is currently celebrated each year in the month
of June to honor the 1969 Stonewall Uprising in Manhattan. The purpose of
the commemorative month is to recognize the impact that lesbian, gay,
bisexual, and transgender individuals have had on history locally, nationally,
and internationally.  On June 15, 2020, the U.S. Supreme Court ruled that
the historic 1964 Civil Rights Act protects LGBTQ employees from
discrimination in the workplace, giving a major victory to the LGBTQ civil
rights movement. June 26th is the anniversary of Legalization of Same-Sex Marriage in the U.S.

June 11: Anne Frank Day - Anne was a German-Dutch girl of Jewish heritage.
One of the most discussed victims of the Holocaust, she gained fame
posthumously with the 1947 publication of The Diary of a Young Girl, her diary in
which she documents her life in hiding from 1942 to 1944, during the German
occupation of the Netherlands in World War II.  In October 1944, Anne and her
family were discovered.  She and her sister, Margot, were transferred from
Auschwitz to Bergen-Belsen concentration camp, where they died a few months
later.  Anne’s diary is one of the world's best-known books.

June 15: Native American Citizenship Day, commemorates the day in
1924 when the U.S. Congress passed legislation recognizing the citizenship
of Native Americans.  The Indian Citizenship Act still didn’t offer full
protection of voting rights to Native Americans. As late as 1948, two states
(Arizona and New Mexico) had laws that barred many from voting.  Native
Americans faced some of the same barriers as Blacks, including Jim
Crow-like tactics and poll taxes, until the passage of the Civil Rights Act of
1965.

June 19: Juneteenth, is also known as Freedom Day or
Emancipation Day. This celebration honors the day in 1865
when slaves in Texas and Louisiana finally heard they were
free, two months after the end of the Civil War. June 19,
therefore, became the day of emancipation for thousands of
African-Americans.  Juneteenth is the oldest nationally
celebrated commemoration of the ending of slavery in the
United States.  On June 19, 1865, Union soldiers, led by
Major General Gordon Granger, landed at Galveston, Texas
with news that the war had ended and that the enslaved were now free.
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In 2019 the Oregon Legislature passed the Student Success Act (SSA).  This law provides new funding to Oregon
schools. One component of the law is the Student Investment Account (SIA) which distributes funds directly to Oregon
school districts through non-competitive grants. During the 2019-20 school year we conducted various community
outreach and engagement activities to determine our spending priorities for these funds.  We identified four priority areas:

● Increase student access to counselors and mental health professionals.
● Address individual student needs through strategic class size or caseload reduction.
● Address Middle School safety issues.
● Broaden curricular options especially CTE(Career & Technical Education) at the high school.

Last summer Corbett School District’s SIA grant application was approved.  Our original allocation for the 2020-21 school
year was $927,557.  Due to the economic downturn related to COVID-19 our share was reduced to $293,519.  This
reduction did not allow us to carry out all the activities we had planned, but it did fund the following activities:

● Fund a full-time counselor serving students in grades K-7 (K-8 CAPS).
● Retain one classroom teacher at grades K-1 to maintain an average class size of 25 or lower.
● Fund one CTE position at the high school.

For the 2021-22 school year Corbett’s preliminary allocation of SIA funds is $749,927.  Another piece of good news is that
our community passed a general obligation bond measure to fund the renovation of the Woodard property in order to
relocate the Middle School program.  We had originally planned to spend about one-third of the yearly SIA allocation on
this project.  Since we do not need to use SIA money for the renovation we are able to add some of the other top
priorities, as generated by the school community, to the 2021-22 plan.

We are updating the grant application and plan to include the following activities:
● Increase student access to counselors and mental health professionals.

○ Continue to fund one full-time counselor to serve students at the Grade School. Middle School and CAPS.
○ Fund an additional .5 FTE dedicated to counseling services in grades 8-12 (totaling a full-time counselor

for the 8/9 academy and High School).
● Address individual student needs through strategic class size or caseload reduction.

○ Continue to fund one classroom teacher at grades K-1 to maintain an average class size of 25 or lower.
○ Fund an additional full-time special education teacher to serve students at the Middle School.
○ Increase FTE dedicated to English Language Development services from .5 to 1.0 to serve students

K-12.
○ Increase FTE dedicated to intervention services from .5 to 1.0 to serve students at the Grade School and

Middle School.
○ Hire an additional three para-educators to increase one-on-one and small group instruction at the Grade

School, CAPS, and Middle School.
● Broaden curricular options especially CTE(Career & Technical Education) at the high school.

○ Continue to fund 1.0 FTE CTE position at the high school.

Please contact Holly Dearixon hdearixon@corbett.k12.or.us if you have any questions or comments.

CORBETT SCHOOL DISTRICT JOB POSTINGS
The following positions are currently available. Please click on each, if interested, for more details:

· 1.0 FTE High School Counselor 2021-22
· 4th/5th Grade Teacher
· .85 FTE Educational Assistant/SPED Assistant temporary K-12
· Substitute Custodian
· Substitute Bus Drivers
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From the Health Room:

**If your student is going into 7th grade in the fall, please make sure to check with your
student’s health care provider regarding the Tdap booster**

I thought I would give you a glimpse of what I have seen and heard this last month at
school:

● Elementary children eating their lunches outside, looking at bugs, and
racing around

● High school track students running by the front of the school
● Bulletin boards that have stories written and illustrated by the students
● School buses loading and unloading students of all ages
● Health Room busy with student needs
● Teachers reading animatedly to their students
● PTO doing special things for the teachers and staff

These are just a few of the things I’ve noticed that made it feel “almost” normal in a year that has
been crazy, up-side-down, and forever changing.

I wanted to thank our Health Assistant, Debbie Baker, for working so closely with me this year and
facilitating the health and safety of our students. Also, a big thank you to our secretaries for sitting
through the many health training sessions with me so that we knew every student would have plenty
of trained people ready to respond to emergencies.

Because of the requirement for contact tracing at school this year, I have had the opportunity to get to
know this community better. Thank you to everyone who patiently answered my endless questions
and waited while I consulted the ever-changing guidelines. This community cares deeply for each
other and has done a tremendous job protecting the health of everyone. I have been amazed at how
parents would rather keep a student at home, even if the symptoms were mild…just to be sure. You
have my gratitude for your unselfish concern for others.

I know that the parents realize that the teachers and administrators have worked very hard this year. I
have personally observed how much time and energy has gone into their profession. I am so proud to
be working with a team of individuals that value learning and safety and that put their students first.

I wish you a very restful and safe summer,  Julie Nakamura, RN

TRANSPORTATION RESOURCES to GET COVID-19 VACCINE(S):
From now through July 4, Uber and Lyft will be covering up to $15 ride fees to vaccine sites. Riders
will need the discount code.  Please click on the links below for more information.

https://www.npr.org/sections/coronavirus-live-updates/2021/05/11/995882805/uber-and-lyft-will-give-fr
ee-rides-to-covid-19-vaccination-spots-white-house-say

Ride to Care can be utilized for OHP enrolled clients, including the drive thru clinics. Visit:
https://www.lyft.com/blog/posts/vaccines-for-all-announcing-free-rides-for-anyone-getting-a-shot

https://www.uber.com/
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OREGON DEPARTMENT of HUMAN SERVICES

The Department of Human Services (DHS) is Oregon’s principal agency for helping Oregonians
achieve wellbeing and independence through opportunities that protect, empower, respect choice,
and preserve dignity, especially for those who are least able to help themselves.

DHS provides direct services to more than one million Oregonians each year. These services provide
a key safety net for those in our society who are most vulnerable or who are at a difficult place in their
life.

For more information, please click on this link, or call 503-945-5600.

DHS Rent Assistance
If you have experienced a loss of income and are at risk of homelessness due to COVID-19,

call DHS at 503-988-7453 and ask about the Rent Relief Program.
You may be able to apply for help with paying rent.
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Summer Food Service Program

The Summer Food Service
Program, also known as
"Summer Meals", is
available in hundreds of
communities throughout
Oregon, offering free meals
and snacks to ALL kids
ages 1-18. Community
summer meal programs are
open to all families without
paperwork, income
verification, and regardless
of immigration status. To
receive a meal, kids can
just drop in during a site's

designated meal times. Many programs also offer fun activities so kids can stay active and keep
learning. Please click here to: Find Summer Meals Near You
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